
2024 Nebraska Weatherization Assistance Program Application 
Nebraska Department of Environment and Energy (NDEE) 

RFP Questions as of 5/6/2024 
 

Q: Is there flexibility for the time period between the notice of intent award (currently 6-1-2024) and 

start date (7-1-2024)? Meaning is there flexibility on start date for the provider to get things in place? 

Does start date mean intake and beginning work? 

A: The start date will be effective the day both parties sign the subaward. NDEE is aware that the 

successful bidder will need time to gear up prior to beginning client intake and implementation of the 

work.  NDEE expects production to be started within 6 months of the subaward start date to ensure the 

statewide average cost per unit (ACPU) is not impacted by delayed production in Douglas County.  

 Q: Is there a current waitlist of clients for the program? Or can provider utilize its own waitlist of 

clients that are within the targeted population of the program?  

A: Yes, NDEE has a client waiting list provided by the previous subgrantee that has been continually 

updated as requests are received.  

Q: Can providers use their own application for programming as long as it meets the requirements of 

the Weatherization Assistance Program?  

A: Currently NDEE does not have a standardized application and subgrantees have created their own to 

work in conjunction with their other services. We do have certain demographic and authorization 

requirements, per our funding sources that must be included on the client application. 

 
 


